NORTON BUCKLAND & STONE  

ANNUAL PARISH MEETING 

                     MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON  MONDAY 19th MAY 2022
   
Present: 15 members of the public.





Speakers: 
Cllr. Mike Baldock Leader of Swale Borough Council.

Cllr. Mike Whiting

Cllr. Lloyd Bowen 

1.
Opening

Chairman of the Parish Council Cllr. Anthony Trim opened the meeting at 7.30 pm. welcomed the public along with Cllr. Mike Whiting, Cllr Lloyd Bowen and introduced Cllr. Mike Baldock
2.
Approval of Minutes.

The minutes of the previous Annual Parish Meeting held on 27th May 2021 were duly signed as a correct record.
3.
Matters Arising.

None.

4. Presentations  Cllr. Mike Baldock 

Cllr. Tony Trim welcomed Cllr. Baldock and congratulated him on his new position as Leader of SBC

Cllr Baldock in turn thanked the PC for the invitation to the annual meeting


Topics discussed included the election and the council being composed of no more than 47 councillors
Covid had left people lacking in wanting to take community events forward.  Cllr Baldock expressed wanting to bring the common spirit back as there had been an increase in loneliness. He said it is wrong to assume that people are ok and everyone needs to work with Age UK reaching out to the rural areas. There should be regular meetings with CALP to support each other.  He expressed that he thinks that there should be more respect for our heritage, which he is passionate about and that affordable housing should always be available especially in rural areas 
5
Questions from the floor 
Included the following :- 

The change in infrastructure 
The cabinet where 7/8 members could make decisions, there are now no cabinet members. There are 5 committees that everything must go through

He stated that both systems have their ups and downs and that big companies should put infrastructure first  
He was asked why the building of Sittingbourne Roundabout was not stopped until the infrastructure was in place.  Another point mentioned was the fact that the county’s youngsters cannot afford to buy a houses
Medical services have also diminished.  The population of Faversham has grown by 4/5 thousand and there is a chronic shortage of GP’s in our area.  One doctor lives in Dorset and travels to London for work. 
There are small developments where local people in the parish can buy.  One is in Leaveland and one in Staplestreet it is on a small-scale of 6/7 houses as at present as stated, houses are being built that people cannot afford to purchase.
He was congratulated on being independent and asked to comment on infrastructure if he is supporting houses going up everywhere
Concerned was raised regarding if there were any local plans for the derelict nursery site at the bottom of Norton Road.  
Cllr Baldock thinks it is an ideal location for nine 4/5-bedroom houses to be built.  He also likes the affordable houses such as Park Homes so people can stay living in their village when they want to downsize   This would be a benefit to a lot of villages.
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Presentation by Cllr. Mike Whiting

Cllr. Mike Whiting agreed that infrastructure is very important.  The system is blocked with real problems and he would welcome a change to the system.  He mentioned that it was lovely to come to Norton’s Annual meeting each year and would like to hear from parishioners. He encouraged people to engage with the PC himself and Cllr Lloyd Bowen who will try to help. He wants to make the community system work well.
Cllr Whiting was asked about the on-going problem of little picking which he said he would talk to Gordon Henderson about and organise a litter pick for Norton Road by “Little Angels”  Also the absence of the roads being swept was expressed which he would also take up. It was mentioned to Cllr. Whiting regarding the lack of an investigation by SBC when there was proof of someone discarding their rubbish in a bag from their car window onto Norton Road.
Presentation by Cllr. Lloyd Bowen

Cllr. Lloyd Bowen said he had looked back over the last 2 years where covid had halted most meetings.   He thought that the ongoing local plan which he was slightly bias about would have a huge negative impact if the proposed 100 properties were to go ahead, he felt this was ridiculous. The cost of renting or buying would be extortionate. In Station Road Teynham there are lots of people moving down from London to live in the development.  Many doctors surgeries seem to be closing including the one in Teynham leaving residents with inadequate medical provisions.  If people can get through to their doctors surgery on the telephone, they are 
told that there are no appointments available and therefore they go to A&E at hospital.
He stated that there are very loose plans which would bring 500 jobs to the area to construct houses on an empty derelict site. The next scheduled local borough, parish and town election scheduled on Thursday 4th May 2023 will give people to opportunity on how things are run.   
There was a short break for everyone to have their wine glasses replenished.
6.
Parish Council Chairman's' Annual Review
Cllr. Trim thanked everyone for attending and advised that last years meeting had to be held before 1st June as per government regulations.  However, as it was in the middle of the pandemic only two members of the public attended.  This year is slightly more “normal” and maybe hopefully we can get back to pre-covid next year
This year the PC held 6 meetings the first of which was held by Zoom due to the pandemic.  There was 75% attendance, not as high as previous years but when each Councillor constitutes 20% of council it is still a pretty good attendance.

The PC considered 16 planning applications 3 of which they lodged objections to with one objection being withdrawn.

The precept was up by 1.5% this year which we are trying to contain costs.

The main business had been dealing with potholes, litter in the village and fly tipping. 

The PC had circulated a leaflet to all households requesting suggestions and for volunteers to eliminate the problems.  However, the response had been very disappointing but thanks was conveyed to the very limited number who people that did respond.

Communication is now more of a problem than before with the lack of a Parish magazine.  The PC have a website with information and news but it seems to be used very little by parishioners.

Cllr Trim thanked everyone for attending, The Councillors for their efforts, Mrs Trim for keeping everyone glasses “topped up” and the clerk for all of her hard work for another year.  
7.
Any other Business.


None

8.
Closure of Meeting. 

Cllr. Trim thanked everyone for attending and closed the meeting at 9.45pm
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